Dr. Venkatachalam Murugan

Consul General of India



02nd December, 2024

Dear Dr. Ramakrishnan,

It gives me immense pleasure to extend my heartfelt congratulations to you and your team on organizing the 8th Annual World Music Conference under the theme, "The Role of Music in Preventing and Managing Alzheimer's Disease."

Since its inception in 2017, the World Music Conference (WMC) has evolved into an unparalleled platform that highlights the profound and transformative connection between music and wellness. I am delighted to see that each year, it brings together global experts, artists, and enthusiasts to explore the myriad ways in which music can address pressing challenges, fostering meaningful conversations and collaborations.

Your unwavering commitment to showcasing the role of music in nurturing creativity, promoting mental health, and fostering well-being has not only engaged diverse audiences but also inspired action across generations. The exploration of music's impact on Alzheimer's disease in this year's conference is a creed to your vision and dedication to addressing critical societal concerns through the universal language of music.

I commend you for your relentless efforts and commendable achievements. May the World Music Conference continue to thrive, inspire, and innovate, bringing together more voices and ideas in the years ahead.

Wishing you and the 8th Annual World Music Conference great success.

Warm regards,

(Dr. Venkatachalam Murugan)

Consul General of India

Birmingham